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The Middlesex Governing Body met in regular session on December 14, 2001 at 7:30p.m. in 

the Conference Room of the Town Hall.   Members present were Mayor Bobby R. Bissette, 
Commissioners Harold Meacombs, Fred Hough, Luke Robinson, Larry Daniel and Bascoe Lewis. 
Mayor Bissette called the meeting to order at 7:30p.m. and the invocation was given by 
Commissioner Daniel. 
 

Commissioner Hough moved to accept the Minutes of the previous meeting as being recorded 
correctly, his motion was seconded by Commissioner Robinson and carried unanimously. 
 

Commissioner Hough moved to accept the Financial Statements presented by the clerk as  
being correct for the month of November, his motion was seconded by Commissioner Daniel and 
carried unanimously. 
 

Chief Ridgway gave a report on the activities of the police department for the previous 
month, and presented three quotes on heat/air for the upstairs part of the police department.  No 
action was taken on the issue. 
 

Ridgway stated that he had applied for a grant under the Governor’s Highway Safety Program 
for software for the police department. 
 

The board reviewed a request from the clerk to change the way water adjustments are made, 
however no action was taken, Commissioner Meacombs asked that it be put on the January Agenda 
in order to give everyone a chance to better review it. 
 

Being no further business, Commissioner Meacombs moved to adjourn. 
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Clerk Bissette administered the Oath of Office to Mayor Bobby R. Bissette, Commissioners 
Harold Meacombs and Larry Daniel on December 10, 2001 in the Conference Room of the Town 
Hall. 
 

Mayor Bissette called the meeting to order with Commissioners Harold Meacombs, Fred 
Hough, Luke Robinson, Larry Daniel and Bascoe Lewis present. 
 

Mayor Bissette made the following appointments: 
Water & Sewer Commissioner------------------------------------Fred Hough 
Streets & Sidewalks Commissioner------------------------------Luke Robinson 
Public Buildings & Cemetery--------------------------------------Harold Meacombs 
Sanitation---------------------------------------------------------------Bascoe Lewis 
Parks & Recreation---------------------------------------------------Larry Daniel 
Police Commission---------------------------------------------------Fred Hough 

Harold Meacombs 
  Check co-signer-------------------------------------------------------Bascoe Lewis 

Mayor Pro-Tem--------------------------------------------------------Harold Meacombs 
Library Board Representative---------------------------------------Larry Daniel 
Upper Coastal Gov. Representative--------------------------------Bobby R. Bissette 
Upper Coastal Gov. Alt. Representative--------------------------Larry Daniel 
Personnel Director-----------------------------------------------------Bobby R. Bissette 

 
Commissioner Daniel moved to accept Mayor Bissette’s recommended appointments, his motion 
was seconded by Commissioner Robinson and carried unanimously. 
 

The clerk presented the members of the board with a letter from Attorney Liz Fairman in 
reference to leasing the Powell Memorial Clinic, and instructed the clerk to advertise for a Public 
Hearing on the issue. 
 

Being no further business, Commissioner Daniel moved to adjourn. 
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